

Johnstown Primary School Ysgol Gynradd Tre Ioan

Head Teacher/Prifathro
Mr K McComas

Heol Salem
Johnstown
Carmarthenshire
SA31 3HS
01267 236653
admin@johnstown.ysgolccc.cymru

12th June 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

I hope that you are all well and coping during these ever changing times. We have received guidance from Welsh Government and the Local Authority over the last couple of days regarding the non-compulsory, part-time return to school.

I have therefore asked staff to contact you personally from Monday next week to provide you with further information regarding our plans for a safe return to school. It will be an opportunity for you to decide whether you would like your child/ren to return to school and to ask your child's teacher any questions.

From your feedback, we will be able to fully prepare the weekly timetable and plan carefully for the safe return. If you decide for your child to return to school, then an allocated session/day and time will sent to you via email.

We understand that this is going to be a difficult decision for you, however, please be assured that whatever your decision, we will fully support you. I will be sending out further information next week to clarify arrangements and to send out further guidance from the Local Authority.

Kind regards

Kevin McComas Head Teacher